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THE IFR COMMITTEE INVESTIGATING BREEDING REGULATIONS AND 
BREEDING SUITABILITY TEST. 
 
 
MISSION: 
Before the next MOD in 2020 to: 

to establish the existence and content of existing breeding regulations and breed 
suitability tests. 

to advise the Board on the conformity of these regulations and tests to the 
constitutional conditions for IFR-Membership.      

This will be done on the basis of the criteria decided upon by the Meeting in Wohlen 
dd. 07 – 08 July 2018. Both what concerns the existence and minimal content of tests 
of social behaviour and breeding regulations and what concerns the existence, format 
and minimal content of breed suitability tests. This incl. the yes or no compulsory 
implementation of these regulations and tests for all breeding dogs. 

To advice the Board on how to qualify the Member Clubs, more precisely as full 
members or provisional members (cfr. the IFR Constitution).  

The members of the Committe: 

Carsten Henriksen (Denmark) – chairman  
Veronica Nilsson (Sweden) 
Frank Beiboer (The Netherlands) 
Paul Dieter Viehoff (ADRK)  
Dirk Vandecasteele  
 

Information: 
The IFR Board will on a regular basis be informed on the progress. 
The member clubs will be kept up to date and will have the opportunity for input when we have 
collected the necessary information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Working method: 



The Committee will itself decide on its manner of internal communication. The meetings will in 
general be organized over Skype or a similar digital platform. 
Each person in the committee get a number of countries to evaluate and will report on his/her 
findings to the Committee. This report will be written. 
The committee will not only be asked to examine and analyse all existing regulations and then to 
synthesize and report its findings and conclusions but also to ensure itself of the actual implementation of 
those regulations. For instance by collecting information on litters born in the concerned countries and on 
the parent-dogs and requesting communication of the written reports of the BST’s that these dogs 
supposedly must have passed. For this, the committee will have all powers to contact Member Clubs and 
request their cooperation. In case of lack of cooperation, the Committee will ask for the support by the 
IFR-Board to convince the concerned clubs to cooperate. 
 
 
 
On behalf of the IFR Board. 
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